

For the children, by the children

Kayleigh S

for suggesting the snappy,

new and improved title

for our newsletter.

Well done, Kayleigh

your title was voted

the winner.

Edition 2

(3)

We're back with the 2nd edition of your very own newsletter!

Sad

We are all very sad that Year 6 are leaving because they have helped so many of the young children at Loughton, especially the play leaders. They have set the example for everyone. Good luck Year 6.

Ted D

Year 2 / Year 3 Disco

At the school disco we had lots of fun.

Everybody looked nice. We all danced and played some games to music. There was a tuck shop. Most people bought sweets and drinks. We hope Year 2 enjoyed the disco because we have one every year. At the for sugend we were all sweating because new arms.

Macy P

we had had lots of fun.

Best Year Ever

This year has been the best year ever! In Year 5 I went to the Peak District, the Space Centre and also did really great things back at school. In the Peaks we went down a mine, went into an underground cavern, got to play in the local park and walked 7 miles and cycled 13 miles! (Some children were able to cycle 17 miles, but I didn't want to!) In the Space Centre we went into the 360 degree cinema. The gift shop was amazing. Back at school, we have done lots of really cool things such as 'Theme Park' maths, designing and costing our own theme park. This year has been the best year ever!

Eoghan M

Our New Allotments

To those of you who don't know, we have recently had some work done by the staff of the Talbot restaurant next to our school. They volunteered to turn the pond area outside HB12 and HB13 into an eco zone where we are growing different types of plants and vegetables. We are hoping to attract insects and other animals like frogs and birds. We also have a gardening club now. If you want to know more, then ask your class Eco Warrior.

Alex M

Competition Time

Nia Gallimore in Year 4 wrote to us with a fantastic suggestion for our next

The star of this edition is edition. She wrote:

edition. She wrote:

Have a game in the
letter to make it fun, like a
word search or a quiz or a
puzzle.

So, can you come up with something like this for us to publish in the Autumn? Post your ideas for puzzles, along with any articles or letters for LS News, in the box in reception. You could be the star of our next edition!

Lodge Lake

On Monday 4th July HB5 and HB6 went to Lodge Lake. It's a lot different to the Loughton school environment. I saw a heron. It lives by the lake because its food is fish. At Loughton all you could hear was traffic, but at Lodge Lake you couldn't hear anything. The lake has lots of animals and Loughton pond doesn't. You could see lots of nature and habitats. I liked it there and I'm sure you will too.

Sophie D

It must have been a good trip because we had two articles about the walk around Lodge Lake ...

Our Trip To Lodge Lake

Our trip to Lodge Lake was fantastic. Firstly, we went beside the car park to see what the habitat is like and what is in there. There was lots of LONG grass and little red bugs. We then went to the waterfall. We saw some Moorhens playing in the water. We could hear them calling. They were so cute. It smelled stinky like algae. Then we went to the edge of the lake and we saw a ... HERON! Also there was a Cormorant who caught a small fish. It smelt like poo, YUCK! We hope you like our recount.

Mollie K

and Kira M

To make you smile... Different Donkeys

What do you call a donkey with three legs?

a wonky donkey!

What do you call a donkey with three legs and one eye?

a winky, wonky donkey!

What do you call a donkey with three legs, one eye and playing the piano?

a plinky, winky, wonky donkey!

What do you call a smelly donkey with three legs, one eye and playing the piano?

• a stinky, plinky, plonky, wonky donkey!

Gabrielle Position

Thank you to everyone who contributed to this edition. Why not interview someone else in school or write in about a lesson you've really enjoyed? You can send in letters, puzzles, suggestions, views - anything you think the children would like to read about in LS News!

page 2



An Interview

...with Miss Frost about her memories of primary school

Q. Did you like school?

A. Yes, I really enjoyed primary school.

Q. What is one of the things you remember learning at school?

A. I remember being set homework to label parts of a plant and I drew a lily and it was put on the wall.

Q. What was your favourite lesson?

A. I enjoyed Literacy and Science the most.

Q. Which teacher do you remember and what was she like?

A. I remember my year 6 teacher, Miss Peters. She was lovely and she

inspired me to achieve with my learning.

Why did the banana go to the doctor?
Because it wasn't peeling well!

(Unfortunately, this writer didn't include his /her name for us to publish.)

Q. Did you like reading and why?

A. Yes, because it's good to get lost in a book.

Q. Did you have to write your report page when you were at school?

A. Yes, and we also drew a self-portrait each year so that we could see how our art skills developed over the years.

Q. What is it like being a teacher?

A. It is hard work and challenging, but very rewarding to see the children grow and achieve.

Preethy R Laura L Corissa R

Editorial Committee
Ted D
Thenuri
Alex M
Macy P